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Notes for Members - Declarations of Interest: 
 

If a Member is aware they have a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest* in an item of business, they 
must declare its existence and nature at the start of the meeting or when it becomes apparent and 
must leave the room without participating in discussion of the item.  
 

If a Member is aware they have a Personal Interest** in an item of business, they must declare its 
existence and nature at the start of the meeting or when it becomes apparent. 
 

If the Personal Interest is also significant enough to affect your judgement of a public interest and 
either it affects a financial position or relates to a regulatory matter then after disclosing the 
interest to the meeting the Member must leave the room without participating in discussion of the 
item, except that they may first make representations, answer questions or give evidence relating 
to the matter, provided that the public are allowed to attend the meeting for those purposes. 
 
*Disclosable Pecuniary Interests: 
(a)  Employment, etc. - Any employment, office, trade, profession or vocation carried on for 

profit gain. 
(b)  Sponsorship - Any payment or other financial benefit in respect of expenses in carrying 

out duties as a member, or of election; including from a trade union.  
(c)  Contracts - Any current contract for goods, services or works, between the Councillors or 

their partner (or a body in which one has a beneficial interest) and the council. 
(d)  Land - Any beneficial interest in land which is within the council’s area. 
(e) Licences- Any licence to occupy land in the council’s area for a month or longer. 
(f)  Corporate tenancies - Any tenancy between the council and a body in which the 

Councillor or their partner have a beneficial interest. 
(g)  Securities - Any beneficial interest in securities of a body which has a place of business or 

land in the council’s area, if the total nominal value of the securities exceeds £25,000 or 
one hundredth of the total issued share capital of that body or of any one class of its issued 
share capital. 

 

**Personal Interests: 
The business relates to or affects: 
(a) Anybody of which you are a member or in a position of general control or management, and: 

 To which you are appointed by the council; 

 which exercises functions of a public nature; 

 which is directed is to charitable purposes; 

 whose principal purposes include the influence of public opinion or policy (including a 
political party of trade union). 

(b) The interests a of a person from whom you have received gifts or hospitality of at least £50 as 
a member in the municipal year;  

or 
A decision in relation to that business might reasonably be regarded as affecting the well-being or 
financial position of: 

 You yourself; 

 a member of your family or your friend or any person with whom you have a close 
association or any person or body who is the subject of a registrable personal interest.  
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Agenda 
 
Introductions, if appropriate. 
 
 

Item Page 
 

1 Apologies for absence and clarification of alternate members  
 

 

2 Declarations of Interests  
 

 

 Members are invited to declare at this stage of the meeting, the nature 
and existence of any relevant disclosable pecuniary or personal interests 
in the items on this agenda and to specify the item(s) to which they relate. 
 

 

3 Application for the Review a Premises Licence by Martin Wood - 
Principal Nuisance Control Officer for the premises known as The 
Aura, 763-765 Harrow Road, Wembley, HA0 2LW, pursuant to the 
provisions of the Licensing Act 2003  

 

1 - 110 

 
Date of the next meeting:   
 

 Please remember to SWITCH OFF your mobile phone during the meeting. 

 The meeting room is accessible by lift and seats will be provided for 
members of the public. 
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LICENSING ACT 2003 
 

Application for the Review a Premises Licence 
 

Name of Applicant: Martin Wood - Principal Nuisance Control Officer 

  

Name & Address of Premises: The Aura, 763-765 Harrow Road, Wembley, HA0 2LW 

  

Applicants Agent: Joshua Simons 

  

 
 
1. Application 
 
 The application is for the review of a premises licence held by KN Bros Ltd. The premises 

are known as The Aura, 763-765 Harrow Road, Wembley, HA0 2LW. 
 
 
2. Grounds for Review 
 
 The grounds for review is the Prevention of Public Nuisance. 
 

The premises has failed and is continuing to fail in its duty to prevent public nuisance when 
providing regulated entertainment especially at noise sensitive times. 

 
 
3. Relevant Representations 
 
 Representations have been received from the Nuisance Control Team, Licensing 

Enforcement Officers, the Police, and a Ward Councillor. 
 
 
4. Background 
 

These premises are currently licensed for regulated entertainment, late night refreshment 
and the sale of alcohol from 11am to 2am Sunday to Thursday and 3am Friday & Saturday.  
The premises can remain open until 2.30am Sunday to Thursday and 3.30am Friday and 
Saturday. 

  
The Designated Premises Supervisor is Mr Douglas Nunes. 

   
 
5. Associated Papers 

A. Review Application 
B. Police Representation  
C. Licensing Rep 
D. Councillor Rep 
E. OS Map 
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I respectfully ask that the Licensing Sub-Committee considers that action under its statutory 
powers is needed to address the problems connected with this premise. Those powers are listed 
at para 11.19 of the Home Office Guidance issued under section 182 of the Licence Act 2003 and 
I feel the following step taken from the guidance would be appropriate; 
 

• To modify the conditions of the premises licence (which includes adding new conditions or 
any alteration or omission of an existing condition), for example, by reducing the hours of 
opening or by requiring door supervisors at particular times; 
 

The review application seeks to have the Premises Licence modified to reflect the following; 
 
The opening hours of the premises (Day: Start Time : End Time) shall be as follows:  
Monday 11:00hrs - 00:00hrs  
Tuesday 11:00hrs - 00:00hrs  
Wednesday 11:00hrs - 00:00hrs  
Thursday 11:00hrs - 00:00hrs  
Friday 11:00hrs - 01:00hrs  
Saturday 11:00hrs - 01:00hrs  
Sunday 11:00hrs - 00:00hrs  
 
With all licensable activities (regulated entertainment, late night refreshment, and sale and supply 
of alcohol) terminating 30 minutes earlier. All seasonal variations shall be removed.  
 
We also ask Licensing Committee to remove Condition 11: The outside drinking areas shall cease 
at 23.30hours and endorse the Premises Licence with the following noise-controlling conditions:  
 

1. Regulated entertainment in the form of live or recorded music shall not be permitted within 
the partially enclosed Garden Area.  

2. The terminal hour for public use of the Garden Area shall be midnight Friday and Saturday 
and 23:00hrs Sunday to Thursday. 

 
I believe that the above modifications would be an appropriate and proportionate response to 
address the issues that instigated the review proceedings and help with the promotion of the 
licensing objectives. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

 
 

 
Licensing Officer 
Regulatory Services 
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Premises Location: The Aura is situated at 763-765 Harrow Road, Wembley, HA0 2LW in an 
area of business and residential properties on Sudbury ward. 

 

 
 
 

Background: 

Since the easing of lockdown restriction the premises has attracted a lot of complaints from 
local residents relating to noise nuisance and parking related issues. This has prompted an 
application for a review of the premises licence by the Brent Council Noise Control Team 
which is currently in public consultation until 08/06/2022. There is also an application to 
vary the premises licence which is also in public consultation. 

The following information is submitted in support of the review application.
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From:  
 

Sent: 12 April 2022 13:51 
 

To: Business Licence 
 

Subject: Aura Lounge 
 
 
 

Categories:  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

To whom it may concern, 
 

I have been passed your email address from  regarding the problems 
residents are having with people using the Aura Lounge. 

 
Firstly, people park on the double yellow lines directly under our bedroom windows then come 
back and start doing gas (nos) and drinking. I've reported this on numerous occasions to the 
police with registration and descriptions but nothing. Fights are common, there was a bad one 
around two weeks ago that went on for ages and then the rubbish these people leave behind when 
they leave and using the alley where our entrance is as a toilet is fairly common too. 

 
Obviously it's worse Friday and Saturday but it does get trade all week. 

 
It's the same type of people usually 20 to 30 years old mostly male, all ethnicities but more so 
black/mixed race. 

 
I don't have a problem with people enjoying themselves but the blatant disregard of others is 
disgusting. 

 
The club doesn't seem to proactively offer any solution to this problem and I think the hours they 
are open is encouraging people who have already been out to finish their night as late as possible 
and the problems we experience can go on to 4 or 5 in the morning. 
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From:  
Date: 1 December 2021 at 15:54:57 GMT 
To:  
Subject: Loud music from licensed premises 

 

Dear  
 

Hope all is well and keeping safe, 
 

I would like to bring to your attention the loud music that is often blaring out 
from The Aura Lounge, 763-765 Harrow Road. The music is heard even with our 
bedroom windows closed and often goes on beyond 2am in the morning. I have 
tried calling them at that hour in the morning to complain but their phone lines 
go to voicemail. On Monday 29th November at around 2.15am I ended up calling 
the police who were unable to assist, who also did hear the music whilst I was on 
the phone to them and they did give a reference number to say we had made a 
complaint. Also phoned the out of hours Brent Council Noise/Nuisance line but 
as I had called after 2am the lady advised they had no one to assist but to report 
the incident online. 

 
Can you please help and advise what can be done. 

Regards 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe 
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From: k on behalf of 
 

Sent: 06 October 2021 13:19 
To:  
Cc:  
Subject: RE: Car Parked parallel to Barking Bay No13 No 15 Rugby Ave 

Dear Esther, 

I am aware of three crime reports that were recorded in the early hours on 3rd October concerning the 
same incident outside the venue. 

 
It appears a male who was in the club was refused re-entry and an assault was alleged by this male 
against security staff. 
Police attended the location and the male was then detained for a search which also included his 
vehicle. 
The male was found to be in possession of class B drugs and potential Class A drugs pending drug 
examination of the substance. 

 
Kind regards 
Len 

 
 

 

 
Sudbury Safer Neighbourhood Team 
Wembley Police Station, 603 Harrow 
Road HA0 2HH 
Team E-mail:  
Web: https://www.met.police.uk/a/your- 
area/met/brent/sudbury/ 

 
 
 
 

From:  
Sent: 05 October 2021 14:41 
To: NW mailbox - SNT Sudbury  
Cc: NW Mailbox - Licensing Brent  

 
Subject: FW: Car Parked parallel to Barking Bay No13 No 15 Rugby Ave 

 
Dear SNT/Licensing Police, 

 
In reference to the email below, it has been reported that the police were involved with 
an incident on the 2nd October 2021, do you have any information to share? 

 
Kind Regards 
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KN Bros Limited 

The Aura 

763-765 Harrow Road, 

Wembley. HA0 2LW 

 

Our ref:  The Aura – Review 

22/24927/3122NW 

      

NW BCU Licensing Department - Brent  
Harrow Police Station 
74, Northolt Road 
Harrow 
HA2 ODN 
Tel: 020 8733 5008 

Email: nwmailbox.licensingbrent@met.police.uk 
Web: www.met.police.uk 

 

Date: Thursday the 2nd of June 2022 

 

 Police Licensing comments regarding the Brent Council Review of ‘The Aura, 763-765 
Harrow Road, Wembley. HA0 2LW. 

 
I acknowledge receipt of an application for the review of the above said property under section 51 of 
the club premises certificate and section 87 of the Licensing Act 2003, submitted by Mr Martin Wood 
from Brent Council 
 
Basis of the Review 
 
The main complaints regarding this venue are those of noise nuisance created by regulated 
entertainment which is fully detailed in the review submitted by Mr Wood. In addition to the noise 
nuisance complaints the council have concerns over waste management, food safety and Parking. 
 
The current opening hours of the venue are as follows: 
 
Monday to Thursday from 11.00 hours to 02.30 hours 
Friday and Saturday from 11.00 hours to 03.30 hours 
Sunday from 11.00 hours to 02.30 hours. 
 
The regulated entertainment and sale of alcohol cease half an hour before the closing time 
respectively. 
 
Mr Woods is proposing that new times should be: 
 
Monday to Thursday from 11.00 hours to 00.00 hours 
Friday and Saturday from 11.00 hours to 01.00 hours 
Sunday from 11.00 to 00.00 hours. 
 
Having read through this review and looked at the crime figures, complaints and numerous calls to 
this venue over just the last year alone, police fully support this review and the reduction of hours 
suggested by Mr Wood. 
 
Police Crime figures and Calls to the venue 
 
Below is a very brief outline of the calls police have had to this venue from the last year (24/05/2021 
to 24/05/2022). The police reference numbers have had to be redacted.  
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CAD – Call to police 
CRIS – Crime report 
 

QK/492 CAD 08-May-22 Call from Doorman at 

club stating he is refusing 

entry to a lady who is 

smoking cannabis 

01.03hrs 

19XXXX2/22 CRIS 22-Mar-22 Fight between group of 

drunk people who just left 

the Aura Club 

02.10hrs 

19XXXX2/22 CRIS 22-Mar-22 Cut to lip caused during 

fight - connected to above 

CRIS 

02.10hrs 

19XXXX0/22 CRIS 22-Mar-22 Another victim of assault 

with 15-20 drunk people 

fighting after leaving the 

Aura Club 

02.10hrs 

19XXXX5/22 CRIS 22-Mar-22 Another arrest for Drunk 

and Disorderly - eight 

officers in attendance to 

control the affray 

02.19hrs 

53XXXX2/22 CRIS 01-Jan-22 Theft of handbag from 

location 

01.00hrs 

19XXXX5/22 CRIS 16-Jan-22 Victim states that he was 

assaulted by bouncers at 

the venue, leaving a friend 

of his with bruising and a 

broken tooth 

01.20hrs 

20XXXX8/22 CRIS 31-Dec-21 Female victim states her 

drink was spiked at the 

location 

22.00hrs 

QK/323 CAD 25-Dec-21 Informant stating that 

bouncer tried to attack 

them and that the 

doorman threatened to 

rape them. 

00.55hrs 

QK/344 CAD 25-Dec-21 Same informant as last, 

stating police have arrived 

00.58hrs 

QK/306 CAD 25-Dec-21 Informant stating that 

there is a fight at the 

location and one person is 

armed with a knife 

00.52hrs 

QK/237 CAD 12-Dec-21 Call from staff at the club 

stating that there is a male 

been aggressive and 

refusing to leave 

00.35hrs 

QK/396 CAD 12-Dec-21 Call from security 

manager stating that same 

male is there very drunk, 

challenging people to 

fight  

00.53hrs 

19XXXX3/21 CRIS 04-Dec-21 By drunk customer 

smashing ID machine at 

location 

02.46hrs 
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QK/582 CAD 29-Nov-21 Complaint of loud music 

coming from location - 

police operator could hear 

music in the back ground 

02.30hrs 

19XXXX7/21 CRIS 11-Nov-21 Male was evicted from 

club and then proceeded 

to get arrested for 

common assault and being 

drunk and disorderly  

01.58hrs 

QK/8569 CAD 27-Oct-21 Male has entered the club 

and when asked for ID he 

has refused and become 

aggressive 

23.34hrs 

19XXXX3/21 CRIS 09-Oct-21 Assault on security guard 

from club, female suspect 

arrested by passing police 

officers 

23.40hrs 

QKZS00XXXX59 Stop & Search 02-Oct-21 Call from security at the 

club that a male was 

armed with a knife. The 

male was searched by 

police and arrested for 

possession of drugs 

21.27hrs 

QKRT005XXXX3 INTELLIGENCE 

REPORT 

14-Aug-21 Intelligence report 

regarding gang activity 

outside the Aura Lounge 

NA 

19XXXX8/21 CRIS 12-Jul-21 Allegation of kidnapping 

from the Aura Club 

00.01hrs 

QK/6593 CAD 06-Jul-21 Report that COVID rules 

were been broken by the 

club 

20.00hrs 

QK/977 CAD 01-Jun-21 A report of over 30 people 

not social distancing 

during COVID 

23.30hrs 

QKRT00XXXX5 INTELLIGENCE 

OFPORT 

31-May-21 Intelligence report of class 

A drug use inside and 

outside of the club. Report 

states that door staff are 

aware of this but ignore 

the issue 

NA 

 
 
As you see from the above data a majority of the crimes and calls to police are after midnight. This is 
more than likely going to be fuelled by drunk behaviour where customers are using the Aura Lounge 
as an alternative venue to attend once the public houses have ceased trading. A shortening of the 
opening hours of the club would reduce a majority of the crimes that this venue is experiencing.  
 
Licensing Issues 
 
There is an attached exhibit to this letter, which is an e-mail from PC Dan Bailey – Exhibit PSG/1. To 
summarise this e-mail from PC Bailey he was investigating to separate matters, one of drink spiking 
and another of robbery. Both of these investigations required CCTV from the Aura. Numerous 
attempts had been made by PC Bailey where the club have firstly denied any incident took place. 
Then after repeated attempts to obtain the CCTV it was sent ‘edited’.  
 
The club have then decided that the police did not require the CCTV as the victim no longer wished to 
substantive the allegation. PC Bailey had to explain that it was not their decision to make. The footage 
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then showed one of the SIA picking up the stolen item and walking off camera with the property. To 
the best of my knowledge this item of property was not handed to the police or victim. 
 
PC Bailey detailed how he had to threaten to get a warrant from court in order to obtain the CCTV.  
 
From a licensing perspective I have grave concerns over the difficulties that police had on two 
separate occasions with obtaining CCTV. This is a basis requirement and I would expect the DPS to 
provide this CCTV without question within a speedy time frame. It is even more worrying to hear that 
a member of the security team had picked up this item which has not been seen since. 
 
Summary 
 
There appears to be a persistent problem with the management of the club providing police with 
CCTV from The Aura. This is a breach of the Aura’s premises license which undermines the polices’ 
ability to effectively prevent crime and disorder. 
 
The above crime and incident figures are very high. These figures only show the last year of reported 
crime and I fear there is great deal more of un-reported crime linked to the venue. 
 
In addition to the crime and disorder matters which is the main concern of the police, there are the 
issues of noise nuisance, waste enforcement, food safety and parking. A combination of all these 
issues shows a clear lack of control from the management of the club and police fully support the 
recommendations made by Mr Woods within this review. 
 
 
Yours Sincerely,  
 
 
PC Phil Graves 3122NW 
NW BCU - Brent Licensing 
Philip.Graves@met.police.uk 
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From: PC@met.police.uk <PC@met.police.uk>  

Sent: 11 February 2022 07:51 

To: Phil.S.Graves@met.police.uk 

Subject: CCTV the Aura club  

 

31st December 2021 – a report was made that a victim had been spiked 

 

16th Jan 2022 the robbery offence happened  

 

17th Jan 2022 – Pc Bailey spoke to the club via a telephone call, they denied that a 

robbery took place or anything else and stated that the police must have the wrong 

information. They disconnected the phone.  

PC Bailey called back where he explained that CCTV must be viewed by police 

the club said a fight occurred but they have sorted it and they don’t need police to 

get involved.  

 

18th Jan 2022 – Pc Bailey attended the club where the head door man (Ahmed) 

stated it was the manager who is in control of CCTV, after speaking to the 

manager he stated that the head door man is the person who can download the 

CCTV. 

After stating that police will get a warrant to get the CCTV the manager stated 

that he can view and download the CCTV, the manager provided police with a 

small clip of CCTV which police viewed, times and dates. The ID machine was also 

viewed which was broken and had been broken for 1 month (which was confirmed 

by PC Bailey).  

PC Bailey stood inside the club and saw when people came into the club they 

pretended to use the machine stating it worked when it didn’t.  

PC Bailey also saw groups of people enter the club and were not searched  

 

19th Jan 2022 PC Bailey was sent four clips of CCTV which after close inspection 

seemed to be edited to the version that the club only wanted to show and was not 

the times or dates required. PC Bailey contacted Licensing unit where they 

explained that they have been having problems with the club in regards to the 

Administering GHB substance – 2000018/22 

PC Bailey contacted the victim of the Robbery and asked if he was happy to attend 

court which he was very eager to take the investigation all the way and help as 

much as possible,  PC Bailey then called the head door man and explained that 

this case may go to court and therefore the police will need the CCTV between 

specific times with no gaps.  

 

20th Jan 2022 - after re-watching the CCTV clips that PC Bailey was provided, it 

looks like one of the door man, is seen in the CCTV to pick up what is believed to 

be the chain, play with it and hold it in his hand for quite some time before he 

walks off camera.  

 

21st– 24th Jan 2022 PC Bailey contacted the licensing team and continued with 

further investigations.  

 

25th Jan 2022 – Aura venue have told police that the CCTV was ready for 

collection for Administering GHB substance – 2000018/22 
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05th Feb 2022 – police spoke with Aura and were told that the CCTV was not 

downloaded and they would not be able to pick it up as it comes from a different 

site. (Administering GHB substance – 2000018/22) 

 

 

7th Feb 2022 – PC Bailey contacted the manager who explained that all the CCTV 

had been given to police, however when PC Bailey asked who it was given to he 

could not say, he then stated that CCTV for the robbery wasn’t provided as the 

victim told him the case had been dropped, PC Bailey explained that the police 

still require the CCTV which the manager has stated that he will need to now call 

an engineer to have a look. 

 

9th Feb PC bailey messaged the manager and asked to confirm he will be over 

Thursday 10th, the manger has replied stating that he has a high fever which is not 

covid but he won’t be better until sunder or Monday when the 28 days are over, 

he has stated he cannot realise the password to the CCTV to anyone else at the 

club as it needs to be safe.  

 

 

 

PC  

Police Constable 

CID – Proactive  

Work mobile: 07775410288 

E-mail:  
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From: Benea, Councillor Teo  
Sent: Wednesday, June 8, 2022 11:29 pm 
To: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: The Aura - 763-765 Harrow Rd, London, Wembley HA0 2LW  
  
Good evening, 
 
Hope you are well.  
 
I understand that the council is currently carrying out a licence review/consultation for The 
Aura Nightclub until tomorrow, 9th June. As the newly elected Labour councillor for Sudbury 
I would also like to make a representation on behalf of the local  Sudbury residents who got 
in touch with me and the previous councillors with their complaints concerning parking on 
the side streets and the noise caused by the activity taking place at the club during 
Friday/Saturday evenings. I believe that previously, Cllr Stephens and Cllr Daly have advised 
the manager of the Aura Lounge to encourage their customers to park at the Vale Farm car 
park in order to avoid overcrowding the residential streets around the venue and avoid 
disruption to local residents, but the situation, unfortunately, doesn't seem to have 
improved. The residents have also complained about the high levels of noise coming from 
the venue during the night which is causing a lot of inconvenience to them. 
 
I also understand that the police officer from emergency response team at Wembley Police 
Station has received numerous emergency calls regarding anti-social behaviour and 
criminality. He previously mentioned that they dealt with 4 males armed with large 
machetes, a car failed to stop for police having crashed into multiple cars. This venue 
generates dozens of calls to the police and all are undoubtedly linked to the Aura lounge. I 
believe that the council has now installed a CCTV camera to monitor the activity taking place 
at the nightclub which is a very positive and welcomed development. 
  
As much as I would like to support local businesses in the area and I don't want their licence 
to be jeopardised, in light of the many complaints that have been received from residents 
regarding parking, noise, and anti-social behaviour issues coming from the venue, I believe 
stronger measures need to be put in place to address the residents' concerns. 
 
Thank you very much for your help with looking into all the issues mentioned above. I look 
forward to receiving a response from you once the consultation is concluded with the next 
actions that will be taken to address the concerns raised by residents. 
 
Kind regards, 
Teo Benea 
Cllr for Sudbury ward 
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